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|PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Thanks for the memories!

Well, the time has come to say goodbye. After two years as the
President of the CFUW White Rock/Surrey, it's time to hand on
the gavel to our new President, Sue Foley-Currie. To say that
you're in capable hands would be an understatement — Sue
constantly astounds me with her depth of knowledge about policies and politics.

I'd like to thank the people that made my job easy — from the people that “showed me the ropes” when |
was a Vice President, particularly Susan Wingate and Sandy Mackenzie, to all the individuals that have
served on our Board during the past two years. Elizabeth Bordeaux, in particular, stepped into the breach
when we lacked a Secretary, and did a stellar job. Thank you all so much for your service — | hope that |
always remembered to tell you how much | appreciated your help.

Then there are those “ex officioc” members — Veronika Bichler, who does such a great job on the
newsletters, and who also took on the job of developing and running our website. We spent a lot of time
creating content and testing links, and it all works! The latest development on the website is the “Members
Only” tab. You have to have a password in order to get in (which we’ll send out separately) and it will
contain things we will need to use all the time, like our Resource Manual.

Monica von Kursell does a great job on our members’ directory every year and she also held several
events at her home this year for new members, where they could get to know other people in the club.

Also, Lois Hunter has been a great help. As our Archivist, Lois has a great wealth of information and she’s
been more than generous with her assistance over the years. She also took on, singlehandedly, the coffee

Trudy Handel
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sales that have benefited the Bursary Foundation.

I'd also like to thank the Chairs of the Bursary Foundation, Joanne Cunningham and Carolyn Oram, and
the members of the Bursary Board, who welcomed me to their meetings, and allowed me to participate in
all their discussions. We are all members of the Bursary Foundation as well as members of the White
Rock/Surrey club. The Bursary Foundation Board is doing a wonderful job for all of us.

It was my pleasure to represent the club at the past two BC Council conferences, including the one last
month in Abbotsford. There is so much to be learned from the other clubs around the country, and they are
so generous in sharing their information and experiences. Our club was well represented at this
conference, as we agreed to run the “Silent Auction” for the Abbotsford club. The coordinators from our club
will provide you with more details, but it was a job well done, by individuals that were well organized, and
cool under fire.

Timing is everything, and my retirement from the position of President coincides precisely with the start of
berry season on the farm. There are poodles to be clipped, alpacas to be shorn, berries to be picked and
jam to be made. So without any further ado, I'll fade to black.

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your President for the past two years. - Trudy Handel -

CLUB NEWS

CFUW White Rock/Surrey
REVISED 2016 - 2018 Nominations for Board of Directors

(submitted by Susan Wingate, Nomination Chair)

President: Sue Foley-Currie
Past President: Trudy Handel
Co-Vice-President: Diane Salter Menzo
Co-Vice-President vacant

Treasurer: Eileen Ennis
Secretary: Joanne Cunningham
Program Committee Chair: vacant

Membership Committee Chair: Gloria Kelly

Communications Committee Chair:  Bev King

Members at Large: Penny Harrington, Judi Kendall, Mary Fran Bateman

We have nominations for the 2016-2018 Board of Directors, except for two positions: Co-Vice-President
and Program Committee Chair. The election of officers will be held at the AGM May 26, 2016. Any further

nominations should be directed to Susan Wingate at: 604-734-1055 or susanwingate99@gmail.com.
We will also be accepting nominations from the floor.
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Bursary Foundation Board News
(submitted by Carolyn Oram, Bursary Foundation Chair))

The Bursary Board has received 25 applications for our
three bursaries.

On May 11 and 13, the board members reviewed the ‘
applications, and we will select the three recipients. The

names of the winners will be announced at the AGM on May 26.
Information about the winners will appear in the next newsletter. We may be able to connect with the young
women online at a fall club meeting.

The Bursary Board is still looking for more members for next year. Please email Carolyn Oram
(carolynoram@gmail.com) or Joanne Cunningham (joannecunow@gmail.com) if you are interested.

Annual General Meeting

Please join us for the CFUW year end

AG M luncheon and AGM

. Date: Thursday, May 26, 2016

4 Place: Guildford Golf & Country Club

. ‘ 7929 - 152nd Street, Surrey
alll

) 2016

o

Time: 12:00 noon

Cost: $ 30.00 (incl. gratuity & taxes)
There will be a no host bar available.
The 3 luncheon entree selections to
choose from are: beef, chicken, or
vegetarian / gluten free.

R.S.V.P. Deadline to reply is May 18. Reply by email to helenc@shaw.ca

Please put “May lunch” in the subject line, and add the entree of your choice

Sandra Kraft will gladly organize a ride for anyone who wants a lift.
Please contact her directly at sandradkraft@gmail.com or 604-535-8824

Q
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BC Council AGM Overview - Apl’il 22 - 24, 2016 (by Diane Salter Menzo)

Intersecting Journey

Here are some highlights offered by members of our club who attended the BC Council Conference.

The 2016 BC Council AGM was held in Abbotsford at the Ramada Inn and Conference Centre. The
conference was attended by 103 members from clubs throughout BC, including 12 members of our club.

Our club's attendees were both participants and 'worker bees' as our club had volunteered to run this year's
silent auction fundraiser for the CFUW Charitable Trust.

Kudos to all of our hard working members who volunteered before the event for the auction, as well as a
special thanks to the energetic on-site team who tag-teamed to set up and run the event on Friday 21st,
from 11 am - till 9:30 pm, and Saturday 22nd, from 7:30 am till 6:30 pm. The on-site team included: Diane
Salter Menzo, Sue Foley-Currie, Lois Hunter, Louisa Kozey, Penny Harrington, Trudy Handel, Lori Beddow,
Helen Christiansen, Mary Fran Bateman, Anne-Marie Steenge, Marjorie Foxall and Sylvia Riddell.

At the end of the day, on Saturday, we were very tired but rewarded when the final tally of sales showed
that our club's collective efforts had raised $2,562 from over 100 items donated from all the B.C. Clubs for
the CFUW National Charitable Trust Fund. This was $592 more than the amount raised at last year's silent
auction, even though there were fewer overall participants at this year's AGM. Many thanks to all for the
team effort from our club and for the many donations and purchases from all of the clubs.

The conference began on Friday afternoon, April 22" Several of our members participated in afternoon
tours.

At the reception on Friday evening, Linda Russell, President of BC Council, welcomed participants to the
conference. A drum ceremony welcomed guests at the beginning of the reception followed by guest
speakers, including the Mayor of Abbotsford. During the reception, we were also treated to a beautifully
performed recital by four young and extremely talented musicians from the Abbotsford area, called ‘The
Yarrow String Quartet’.

On Saturday morning, participants at the business meeting were presented with an emergency resolution
on BC Youth Aging out of Foster Care that had been proposed by the Vancouver Club. Following a lot of
discussion, the resolution was passed. The closing item of the morning meeting agenda provided time for
the presidents of attending clubs to give very brief highlights of activities that their clubs had engaged in
during the year. From the brief snippets that we heard it was clear that there are some great lessons to be
learned from our fellow clubs and many of us wished that this segment had been longer. Perhaps in the
future, we can think of ways to network between clubs in BC during the year, so we can continue to share
and learn from each other.

During lunch, a panel of three speakers (Sidrah Ahmad; Satwinder Bains; Vivienne Chin) shared their life
stories illustrating that, although their backgrounds were very different, their experiences showed similar
outcomes in women's lives when they are free to make a choice. Following lunch, participants had many
choices of workshops to attend. Two of the workshops provided an opportunity to build upon the ideas from
the inspiring lunch panel to allow participants to discuss common goals, challenges and initiatives in our
clubs. A number of potential action items were put forward for future consideration by clubs in planning
programs and activities that could help us move CFUW towards better understanding and inclusion.

The Saturday night banquet included a buffet dinner and entertainment put on by the "Bhangra Dance
Group” from the Abbotsford Indo Canadian community as well as a mesmerizing performance by the
Korean Hurricane Drummers after dinner.

Following an interfaith service on Sunday morning, the final plenary was a presentation and discussion led
by Joyce Preston and Melinda Markey from a community based organization called the Mom2Mom Child
Poverty Initiative. This organization is focused on improving developmental outcomes for children living in
Vancouver’s inner city.

- Bravo to Tina Hinds, Program Chair of the BC Council AGM Conference in Abbotsford and her organizing committee for

providing participants with such a great opportunity for entertainment, learning, fundraising and networking. -
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Gardens and Bees Tour Friday April 22

(by Penny Harrington)

The Abbotsford Club hosted us to a CircleFarm Tour that highlighted the lushness of the valley at its spring
time best while showcasing a variety of agricultural activities and the history of the Sumas area.

Who knew that the 30,000 acres comprising Sumas Prairie was once Sumas Lake? The completion of the

Vedder Canal and the draining of the lake was a massive effort undertaken in the early 1920s to create
more fertile farm land for settlers.

Another note of cultural interest was that The Gur Sikh Temple (Gurdwara) of Abbotsford is the oldest
existing Sikh temple in North America. This makes it currently (2010) the only Sikh temple outside of India
and Pakistan that is designated as a national historic site. This anecdote was
especially significant as the theme of the AGM was "Intersecting Journeys".

Our first stop along the tour was at Campbell’s Gold Honey Farm and Meadery
where we had the opportunity to enjoy a honey wine tasting and sampled ' |
;. creamed and flavoured honeys. “Campbell’s Gold ||
Floral Blend honey is created onsite at the farm and on |
neighbouring farms.” It was a lip-smacking good visit!

Next along the tour was Tanglebank Gardens and
Bramble’s Bistro, a “boutique” style nursery situated in
beautiful rural West Abbotsford. For anyone interested
in a lovely drive/outing, Tanglebank is a wonderful
destination. Owner Brenda Falk demonstrated a space
savvy small garden idea while sharing helpful hints Lois Hunter(left) and
including colour choices, textures and what to look for Marjorie Foxall at the
in potting soil. Afterwards, we browsed the gift shop Campbell's Gold Honey
and enjoyed a well-deserved cuppa’ and goodies in the

Bistro.

o)

At Tan Iebank Gardens the . .
ownergBrenda Falk potting The tour was a great way to jump-start the weekend; meeting out of town

plants members and simply enjoying a sampling of what the Abbotsford area has to
offer.

...... more pictures of the Abbotsford AGM (all photos courtesy of Lois Hunter and Penny Harrington)

L to R - Marjorie Foxall, Penny Harrington, Monica L to R - Front - Lois Hunter, Marjorie Foxall, Penny
von Kursell enjoying a glass of wine Harrington Back — Trudy Handel, Sue Foley-Currie,
Monica von Kursell, Lorie Beddow
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L to R - Lois Hunter, winner of the raffle
of the group art project, with Penny
Harrington (one of the artists) and club
president, Trudy Handel

LtoR -Abbotsford CFUW member, the 3 Keynote panel speakers —
Sidrah Ahmad, Satwinder Bains, Vivienne Chin, and Abbotsford
CFUW organizer — Cynthia Gates

Diane Salter Menzo (L) and Helen

Christiansen getting ready for the Silent
Auction

Artist and workshop facilitator, Linda Klippenstein, with
the painting created by the “Building Community
through Art "workshop participants, featuring women
gathered together in celebration and similar to the
Conference logo "Intersecting Journeys"

CFUW members from many of the BC clubs
participating in one of the several tours featured at the
Conference — This tour took us to the Reach Art
Gallery Museum in Abbotsford and then to a quaint
restaurant and bakery where we shared our
adventures over a cup of tea and goodies.
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|OUR MEMBERS

The Club would like to extend a warm welcome to our newest members:

Selma Swaab
| was born in Amsterdam, Holland, and grew up in Vancouver.

After graduating from Lord Byng Secondary, | attended UBC and received a
MA degree in Political Science in 1973.

| almost immediately started off my 35 year career with BC Corrections as a
Probation Officer working initially in Surrey with youth and then with adults in
Delta. | worked as a policy analyst in Victoria at our headquarters office for 8
years where | also took a year's secondment to another division within the
Ministry of Attorney General to work with victim serving agencies (dealing
mostly with violence against women).

Bl
- Wil
oy fe -J “L My next assignment was to be the Warden at the Alouette River Correctional
- S Centre in Maple Ridge which was then a 150 bed medium security
correctional centre for substance abusing men.

From Maple Ridge, | transferred to the Surrey Pretrial Services Centre shortly after it opened in 1990.

After a year, | transferred to the BC Board of Parole where again | did policy analyst and training work and
where | worked with public appointees in the role of Board members. Subsequently, several projects
emerged with the Corrections Branch that allowed me to develop standardized, province-wide offender risk
assessment instruments and rehabilitative programs for offenders in custody as well as those under
supervision in the community.

Lynn Robertson

| am pleased to have joined this organization and would like to introduce myself to
you.

My name is Lynn Robertson. | am a mother to three daughters and grandmother of
five grandkids, ranging in ages three to thirteen. Having all of my family living close
b to me is a special gift, and | am fortunate to be able to spend time with them as these
years seem to go slipping by. | love traveling, gardening, walking and visiting with
friends and family.

My working career of almost 35 years was in Surrey School District, and | retired in
2006. | began my career as a teacher of young children and eventually moved into
the world of administration and leadership.

My educational philosophy of respecting and honouring each individual from where they are and helping
them discover and enhance their abilities and capabilities carried with me into my role as principal, Director
of Instruction and Assistant Superintendent. | believe that | emulate this in all aspects of my life. My friends
and family are so very important to me and | value and cherish them all.

| look forward to meeting the many women in this organization who have a sense of community, and | hope
to contribute in some way.
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Marlene Howard
1936 - 2016

" The club is much saddened by the loss of Marlene Howard,

= who will be greatly missed by her many bridge pals, her club
book group, the Membership Committee and the children in the
One-to-One Literacy program. In addition, we will all miss her
warm smile and friendly greeting at the registration table at
every meeting.

Marlene was born and brought up in North Battleford, Saskatchewan, where she was an honour student at
high school. She later attended the University of Saskatchewan and obtained a BSc in chemistry and a
master’s degree in Educational Psychology. Her work experience included several years at the National
Research Council in Saskatoon, and later, after receiving her master’s, a second career with the Saskatoon
School Board, where she stayed until her retirement. Marlene was married, with two children, Douglas and
Jennifer, and it was her love of parenting that inspired her to go into educational psychology.

After her retirement, Marlene moved to the coast and became involved both in CFUW White Rock/Surrey
and in the White Rock First United Church. She was an active and vibrant member of our club, where her
intelligence and sense of humour made her great company. She had an infectious laugh and the rare ability
to laugh at her own foibles.

Her family was always very important in Marlene’s life: Douglas and Jennifer, three grandchildren, two
sisters and a large extended family. She was also an animal lover, and her small white dog, who was
adorable but rather naughty, was her constant companion in recent years.

We send sincere condolences to Marlene’s family. We will miss her.

(by Elizabeth Bordeaux)
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THANK YOU
&
E_mc\\\\

Excepts from an E mail from Mary Ann Rainer,
(received and shared by Joanne Cunningham)

"Thank you especially for the lovely luncheon. It was a lovely way to say

goodbye to such a wonderful group of women. | will miss you all

I hope you don't mind that | shared the gorgeous flowers with Jean.

| haven't been sending out any mail up to now since | immediately caught pneumonia after
arriving here. The doctor has ordered me to bed and so the boxes and mess of unpacking will
just have to wait. Our kids have been a great help!

So many thanks for all you have done to make my leaving CFUW so nice.”

INTEREST GROUPS

ONE-ON-ONE LITERACY GROUP
(submitted by Carolyn Oram)

Another school year is winding down! %
This means that the third session of One-on-One comes to :
an end on May 26. The year has been very successful and all the volunteers have enjoyed working with the
children at Peace Arch Elementary and H.T. Thrift Elementary schools.

At this time, we are staying with two schools as our former school, Sunnyside, is very overcrowded and
unable to accommodate our program.

We are having a Volunteers Potluck Luncheon on June 1 at Mary Fran Bateman's home. This will

bring our year to a close and we look forward to beginning again in the fall.

VANCOUVER SYMPHONY SERIES

“Surrey Nights”
(by Linda Lee Henriksen)

Thank you to everyone who renewed your subscriptions by the deadline!

New subscriptions are welcome for the 2016 - 2017 Season, "Surrey Nights".

Next season offers a luscious selection of five concerts for only $145 at the CFUW price.

For a look at the season go to http://www.vancouversymphony.ca/series/16SUR/

To purchase a subscription, contact Linda Lee Henriksen: lhenriksen@telus.net or 604 538 6635

Prelude
Op. 28, No. 7

Frederic Chopin

]

Andantino

N S e e
Ceaitata o E EE
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CFUW NATIONAL NEWS cfu VV\'?T cfdu

compiled and submitted by Sue Foley-Currie

CFUW NATIONAL - NEws UPDATE

e Our CFUW National Office is located on Cooper Street, Ottawa. Staff includes an Executive
Director, Member Services, Fellowships Program Manager, an Advocacy Coordinator, and a
Bookeeper-Software Developer. For 2014-15 Operations and Programs took 47.9% of the budget,
GWI dues took 22.3% of the CFUW National budget (via memberships dues from all of the Clubs
and Canadian Dollars converted to Swiss Francs), the previous AGM took 19.6%, Governance
9.6% and Capital Expenses 0.6%. For 2015-16 the budget is a deficit one and the Reserve fund
had to be depleted to cover to balance it.

*  Years ago CFUW and the American Association of University Women (AAUW) were able twice
(1950 and 1997) to negotiate with the then IFUW (prior to name change to GWI) for an alleviation in
dues. Thus since 1997 — there was a 40% cap of dues for CFUW and AAUW for the then IFUW.
However AAUW withdrew from IFUW and that put additional pressure on finance for IFUW plus the
other NFAs (national organizations) still paying dues. Several years ago two other NFAs withdrew.
March 2015, CFUW asked GWI for a long tern solution (this request was also made to IFUW in
1997) and CFUW is now at the 40% cap for what GWI receives as dues from NFAs. As well GWI
dues are paid in Swiss francs and even with buying them ahead due to the lower Canadian dollar —
CFUW in 2015 with the $172,697 needed for GWI had a CFUW budget shortfall projection of
$8,700 which raised a red flag about the future. The CFUW’s GWI dues needed for 2016 without
any increase until 2017 woutd be $176,042.

* Canada has been a part of GWI (formerly International Federation of University Women/IFUW)
since 1919 as a founding member or NFA with Great Britain and the United States. Now — 97 years
later — CFUW is pondering as are all Club Executives-Boards and members as to what to do next
regarding GWI dues (will they be raised and by how much?) and CFUW Clubs across the country
are voting on what to instruct their representative at the CFUW National AGM the end of June re: a
bylaw amendment to withdraw from GWI — put forward from the St. Thomas, ON Club. The vote
and discussions stem from a concern that GWI may have to raise dues from NFAs by 2017 for
2017-2019/three years/17-35 Swiss francs per capita and on individual members and will vote on it
at their AGM this August. The "it” is an increase for CFUW dues for every member across Canada—
and “it” is a best estimate question — would it be $20 or even more and would that solve the GWI
financial-still new start up mode challenges from the changeover from being IFUW?

» There also is a concern that there might be a near future annual update of GWI fees in relationship
to the latest World Bank GNI per capita and Human Development Index — via a revised GWI
constitution. And would an increase in GWI dues via each CFUW member affect membership and
growth for clubs and national? Other issues raised have been that if CFUW withdraws membership
from GWI that it might result in the demise of GWI which was only reinvigorated from being IFUW a
few years ago; that a CFUW vote in June is premature as the GWI report on its turnaround strategy
is not until August; and also another issue raised was that the dues increase should be separate
from a membership issue in GWI. In the end it is all up to CFUW members and the June CFUW
AGM.

* Motion 2 (Proposed by CFUW St. Thomas): Withdrawal of CFUW from Graduate Women
International formerly known as International Federation of University Women (IFUW) as a National
Federation or Association (NFA) member.

NEWSLETTER May 2016 CFUW White Rock/Surrey 10



GWI (formerly IFUW) Update

* Canada has 10 votes at the next GWI AGM in August as CFUW is 10% of the GWI membership.

« The GWI Board of Officers and Committee Conveners are elected every three years by GWI
members at the General Assembly (this year in August in Cape Town, South Africa). This 32"
Triennial conference portion offers interdisciplinary seminars and workshops, opportunities for
networking and international friendships.

* There are four paid staff — Executive Director, two Program Officers and a Communications-
Advocacy Officer. The office is in Geneva, Switzerland (also site of other NGOs). In 2014, GWI held
$518,265 in investments which it has been drawing from annually with some suggestions that it is a
15% annual withdrawal, plus some other restricted funds, salaries were $421,475 plus another
some $43,000 for bookkeeping, the office lease was $31,019 and the accumulated deficit was
$100,575.

*  Membership in GWI has been changing due to different categories and options as well as some
new partnerships and approaching firms for donations related to items e.g. watches. The traditional
option for funds by dues is via a federation or NFA such as CFUW and there are 62 NFAs or
countries. There is the independent member option (not a member of an NFA) for some 100 Swiss
francs per individual although there is a reduced rate for some — overall representing 100 countries.
Last is something very new — the Regional Groups and although there is not one for North America
— there are five regional groups Africa (FUWA), Asia (UWA), Europe (UWE), Latin America
(FLAMU) and the Pacific (PGWNet). GWI itself is in special consultation with the Untied National
Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) and as an NGO maintains official relations with the
United National Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO), as well as with the
International Labour Organization (ILO).

» May 2, GWI's Executive Director led a panel at the World Summit on the Information Society
(WSIS), the world’s largest annual event on Information Communication Technology for
Development — with GWI advocating for girls and women to have a greater access to education in
ICT as well as advanced training and employment.
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ICFUW White Rock/Surrey Interest Groups ~ Activities and Leaders

Monday Tuesday Wednesday

Dames Who Dine Alpha Book Afternoon

1st Mon., 5:30 p.m.  Group Matinee-Dinner

Trudy Handel; 2nd Tues. 1:30 p.m. 2™ Wed., 3:00 p.m.

Duplicate Bridge Shirley Nord (varies)

2nd Mon., 1:00 p.m. Evening Book Sandra Kraft
Club

Betty Bishop;

Golf for Fun
Donna Freeze

Wed. Afternoons
Sandra Kraft

3rd Tues., 7 p.m.

Marjorie Mooney
Symphony at the

Bell Centre ~
Linda Lee Henriksen

Who can play,

Who can host? Art Appreciation

3" Wed. (varies)

Club Cuisine Bridge Marilyn Dyer-Seidel
5-6 times a year Tues.& Fri.,

Elizabeth Bordeaux 9:30 a.m.

New Members Sandy MCKenZie

Elizabeth Bordeaux

The Bridgets
Afternoon Bridge
1st & 3rd Tues.,

1:00 p.m.

Monica von Kursell

One-on-One
Literacy Group
once a week
Carol Oram

Thursday

Fully Booked
Book Group
2nd Thurs. 1:30 p.m.

Joanne Cunningham

Newbies Bridge
1:00 p.m., Thurs.
Monica von Kursell

Mindfulness in
Everyday Life
2nd Thurs. 7:00-
9:00p.m.

Diane Salter Menzo

Interest Group Info*
For more information contact Interest Group Leaders,
*Groups subject to change.

Friday
Stitch and Chat

2nd Fri., 1:00 p.m.
Joan Hoyles

French
Conversation
3rd Friday

1:30 —2:30 p.m.
Sylvia Riddell

Environment
4th Friday

1:00 p.m.
Ann-Marie Steenge

Need a Ride to Meetings?

find a ride for you.

If you are unable to attend because you don't have transportation, please call Sandra Kraft at 604-535-8824. Sandra will
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Member Resources

Web Resources for Members

CFUW Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/CFUW-White-RockSurrey-1491088411167597/timeline/

and the closed group page

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1547358335477392
(to access, you must be a member of Facebook)

CFUW White Rock/Surrey Website
http://cfuwwhiterocksurrey.com/

BC Council
https://sites.google.com/site/cfuwbccouncil/home
CFUW (National)

www.cfuw.org

GWI (Graduate Women International)
www.graduatewomen.org/

Semiahmoo Arts

www.semiahmooarts.com

Arts Council of Surrey
www.artscouncilofsurrey.ca

Please contact Membership Chair, Send a Card... Please advise Elizabeth

Gloria Kelly, for notification of changes to Bordeaux about any member of our Club who is
your contact information: ill or bereaved, so she can send a card. Contact
Telephone - 604-591-9696; information: Telephone - 604-538-1477; email:
email: robkellyl@shaw.ca ebordeaux@shaw.ca

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE Need a Ride to Meetings?

If you are unable to attend because you
don't have transportation, please email
Sandra at sandradkraft@gmail.com
Sandra will find a ride for you.

Editor and Layout - Veronika Bichler

Proofreaders - Elizabeth Bordeaux
- Helen Christiansen
- Monica von Kursell

——‘gg
Email Distribution : - Veronika Bichler /

)
Deadline for September Newsletter (
submissions is Friday, Sept. 9th, 2016 \ Q
Please submit news by email with the subject line Nh“\l \
'Newsletter' to: vbichler@shaw.ca \§\\

Ads are prepaid. Please contact our Club
Treasurer, Eileen Ennis. email: wennis@telus.net
/.'— =

=
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